LISA A. BARTLETT
ORANGE COUNTY BOARD OF sUPERYISORS

SUPERVISOR, FirTh LISTRICT

ORANGE COUNTY HALL GF

0 CNIC ST

PHONE 714y ¢

July 21, 2022

VIA EMAIL

Honorable Kevin Muldoon
Mayor

City of Newport Beach

100 Civic Center Drive
Newport Beach, CA 92660

RE: John Wayne Airport (JWA)

Dear Mayor Muldoon,

Thank you for your letter of J uly 14, 2022, regarding John Wayne Airport. | appreciate you
taking the time to share your concerns with us.

As the representative for the Fifih District, which now includes John Wayne Airport, let me
assure you that the County has no plans to extend the runway at John Wayne Airport. If such a
project were to be considered, it would require a majority vote of the Board of Supervisors at an
open public meeting, to provide direction to staff to conduct a study on the feasibility and costs
associated with such a proposal.

Again, thank you for taking the time to share your concerns with us.
Sincerely,
Lisa Bartlett

Supervisor, Fifth District

cC: Board of Supervisors
Newport Beach City Council




